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Jesus Christ is the same yesterday, 
and today and forever.     Heb. 13:8 

 

www.peacecrcmenno.org 
 

CHURCH 
306 N. High St. 

Menno, SD 57045 
Phone: 605-387-5224 

Parsonage: 605-387-5684 
 

Worship at 9:30 a.m. 
 
 

Welcome to guests and visitors. 
If you do not have a church home, we would be glad to 
visit with you about making Peace CRC your church. 



Peace Christian Reformed Church 
Menno, SD 

November 20, 2022 
 

Organist    Alita Guthmiller 

Welcome & Announcements  Ryan VanderWees 

Call to Worship:  Psalm 65 

Greeting from God: Rom. 1:7 

*Greeting One Another 

* Opening Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 327  Praise to the Lord, The Almighty 

Gods Will for Our Lives 

Operation Christmas Child Photo Update 

*Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 463  He Leadeth Me 

Congregational Prayer, followed by the Lord’s Prayer 

Offering Plate -- by the Exit in the back of the sanctuary, for General Fund 

 

* Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 406  Comfort, Comfort Ye My People 

Scripture:  2 Kings 25:8-17 

Sermon:  Glory Departed 

Prayer 

* Hymn:  Red Hymnal p. 8  To God be the Glory 

* The Apostle’s Creed 

* Benediction:  Numbers 6:24-26 

* Closing Hymn:  Blue Hymnal p. 491  Glory Be to the Father 

Postlude  

*Please stand if able 
 



 

Today/This Week: 
November 20 – Worship, 9:30 a.m.; Sunday School 
 Question & Answer with Ryan VanderWees, followed by potluck meal 
November 22 – Women of Church meeting, 2 p.m. 
November 23 – NO Bible Studies November 23 

NO Confirmation class on November 23 
 

Upcoming: 
November 27 – Worship, 9:30 a.m., Duane Smith; Sunday School 
 Special Congregational Meeting after church service 
 Christmas Program practice after Congregational Meeting 
November 30 – Women’s Morning Bible Study, 10 a.m. 

Confirmation class, 3:30 p.m. 
Women’s Evening Bible Study, 7 p.m. 

 
November 13:  Attendance – 92; Offering – $1587 General Fund; $350 Dordt 
 
SOUND SYSTEM for November:  Brett Guthmiller 
 December:  Paul Schaeffer 
USHER for November:  Brett Guthmiller 
 December:  Brent Haberman 
 
WEEKLY PRAYERS:  Each week throughout the year we as a consistory are 
asking for prayers for the families and individuals of Peace Christian Reformed 
Church.  The families to keep in mindful prayer for this week of November 20 – 
Verlyn Hauck, Robert & Stephanie Heckenlaible, and Rano & Cindy Kirschenman. 
 
WELCOME RYAN VANDERWEES:  Ryan VanderWees is leading our church 
service today at Peace.  Ryan is a candidate for ordination in the CRC and we are 
hopeful to extend a call.  There will be a time for questions and answers with 
Ryan after church.  A potluck meal will follow; the consistory will be serving.  
Please join us for this time of food and fellowship. 
 
WOMEN OF THE CHURCH:  Women of the Church meeting Tuesday, November 
22 at 2 pm.  Please attend for we need to reorganize and discuss several issues. 
Talk to Donna Zeeb if you have any questions. 
 
CONGREGATIONAL MEETING:  Next Sunday, November 27, there will be a 
special congregational meeting after church to discuss possible calling of Ryan 
VanderWees. 
 



CHRISTMAS PROGRAM PRACTICE:  There will be Christmas Program practice 
after the congregational meeting on November 27. 
 
OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD PROJECT:  311 boxes were delivered on 
Wednesday evening to Calvary Baptist Church in Yankton.  What an 
accomplishment to meet and exceed the goal we set last year. 
 
YOUTH GROUP DECEMBER MEALS:  There will be sign-up sheets in the social 
hall for anyone wanting to help provide food for the youth group noon meals 
December 4, 11, and 18. 
 
FAREWELL OPEN HOUSE:  There will be an open house for Karen Wollman on 
November 20 from 2–5 p.m. at the Trinity Electric building east of the Dairy Bar 
on Hwy 18.  Karen is moving to an assisted living facility very near her daughter 
in Minnesota.  This open house is a great opportunity to say goodbye before she 
moves on Thanksgiving weekend.  Karen’s new address will be 1861 Commerce 
Blvd, Box 228, Mound, MN  55364. 
 
MORE COMMITTEE:  The MORE Committee would like to thank the church for 
your generous donations over the past years. We give out Total Stop gift cards 
for Christmas. On Valentine's Day we give out a small box of valentine candy to 
the Nursing Home Residents and those members of the church over 80.  

We also send out Get Well and sympathy cards to members of our 
community. We give out gas cards for those having to travel for medical visits 
on a long-term basis.  We treated the Seniors who meet monthly to a special 
dessert this past month.  Money and a donation of turkeys was donated to 
Bethany food pantry which serves our community providing food assistance.  
We appreciate your continued support to those in need in our community. 
 
MENNO SCHOOL WINTER CLOTHING NEEDS:  The Menno school is looking for 
NEW hats and waterproof gloves for preschool to 4th grade.  Also, if you have 
any gently used winter coats or snow pants, the school would welcome those as 
well.  A collection box has been put in the social hall.  If you have anything you 
would like to donate, December 4 is the last Sunday for items to be dropped off 
here at Peace.  Questions, contact Trisha Fischer at the school at 605-387-5161. 
 

 

PEACE CRC Consistory Members: 
ELDERS DEACONS 
Henry Bender Brett Guthmiller 
Mark Schaeffer Brent Haberman 
Randy Woehl Jeremy Zeeb 
Roger Guthmiller David Sayler 
Rano Kirschenman 


